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THE  

GRAPEVINE 

27 September,  2018– Term 3, Week 10 

  

P&C Meetings are held Tuesday Weeks 3 & 8 each term at 7pm in the Library 

What’s On 
Term 3 

Week 10  Value Cooperation 

Friday 28 September 

2.10pm K-6 assembly hosted by 1/2C - 

parents and friends invited. Principal 

Award being presented. Hip Hop group 

performing 

Last day of Term 3 

Term 4 

Week 1  Value Respect 

Monday 15 October 

Students resume for Term 4 

Summer uniform commences 

Friday 19 October 

2.10pm K-6 assembly hosted by student 

leaders. Public Speaking trophies being 

awarded. ICAS High Distinction and 

Distinction Certificates being awarded. 

Week 2  Value Responsibility 

Wednesday 24 October 

1.00pm Year 2, 3 and 4 Band showcase 

2019 in hall 

Thursday 25 October 

12.40pm Grandparents/Grandfriends 

Day 

Friday 26 October 

10.25am Bright Futures Preschool 

transition visit 

2.10pm K-6 assembly hosted by 2M - 

parents and friends invited 

Week 3  Value Responsibility 

Monday 29 October 

10.00am Kindergarten 2019 Transition 1 

Wednesday 31 October 

8.45am Kindergarten Calmsley Hill City 

Farm excursion 

Thursday 1 November 

7.30am Schools Spectacular rehearsal 

Friday 2 November 

2.10pm K-6 assembly hosted by 1S  - 

parents and friends invited 

 

Principal’s Message 
DoE Phone Policv 

The Department of Education is seeking feedback on the use of mobile 

phones in schools. If you would like to provide feedback on the use of phones 

in schools, please click on the link https://www.research.net/r/survey-

mobiledevices and follow the prompts for the parent survey.  
End of Term 

I would like to thank all the parents who gave up their time to support our 

school in Term 3. We had lots of support for the P&C, sports events, 

fundraisers, in classrooms, canteen and library. We are very grateful for all 

the time parents give up to provide opportunities for all students.  Students 

return after the holiday break on Monday October 15 as there is no Staff 

Development Day at the start of Term 4.  
Junior Big Band Performance 

I had the pleasure of taking the Junior Band to Caringbah North PS this 

week to play alongside 100 other beginning musicians. It was a great day and 

the performance for parents in the afternoon sounded amazing for students 

who have only been playing an instrument this year. The behaviour of all the 

students was exemplary and other staff members commented on how well 

they listened to the tutors. Information on joining our expanding band 

program for 2019 will be sent home to parents early in Term 4.   
Staff 

Mrs Roberts is taking leave for the first three weeks of Term 4 and her 

class will be taught by Ms Calderwood. Mrs Storey is on leave for the first 

week of the term and Ms  Akkawy will be teaching 2SR. I would like to thank 

parents for their patience during our casual shortage while we had many 

teachers away due to illness.  
Farmer’s Fundraiser Day 

Thank you to everyone who donated yesterday for the Farmers’ Fundraiser 

Day. We raised $765. 
  
Craig Snudden 

Principal 

Bangor Public School is a White Ribbon School 

 

The White Ribbon Oath: never to commit,  
excuse or remain silent about violence against 

women. 

https://www.research.net/r/survey-mobiledevices
https://www.research.net/r/survey-mobiledevices




 

 

The following students will receive Principal, silver and gold awards at Week 1 assembly, Friday 19 October 

at 2.10pm. 

AWARD CERTIFICATES 

Silver Awards 
(for earning 6 Merit Awards) 

Bethany KL 

Luke KL 

Chloe KS 

Eden KS 

Kai KS 

Lincoln KS 

Nicole KS 

Sophia KS 

Zara KS 

Zharlene KS 

Cameron 3AE 

Emma 3AE 

Layla 3AE 

Gold Awards 
(for earning 9 Merit Awards) 

Xavier 3/4S 

Aiden 4G 

Charlize 4G 

James 4G 

Jessica 4G 

Liam 4G 

Selina 4G 

Gracie 4W 

Ben 5PG 

Courtney 6P 

Gemma 6P 

Georgia 6P 

Taya 6P 

Silver Awards 
(for earning 6 Merit Awards) 

Sophie 3AE 

Blake  4G 

Grace 4W 

Emily 6P 

Eve 6P 

Max 6P 

 

Gold Awards 
(for earning 9 Merit Awards) 

Ava 2JH 

Tia 2JH 

Zac 2JH 

Angelina 3/4S 

Farmers’ Fundraiser Day 



On Tuesday and Wednesday this week the 

Snack Shack held another two successful hot 

dog and lolly days selling approximately 300 hot 

dogs, drinks and lollies for our Term 3 

fundraiser. Days like these can’t go ahead 

without the help of our volunteers and it was 

fantastic to see so many new faces. A huge 

thank you to the following people… 

Danielle Adam, Kylie Anderson, Bec Bool, 

Michelle Clark, Lisa Dogger, Gabriella Koster, 

Tamara Krepp, Robyn Lever, Vanessa Olla, 

Nerilie Rooke and Vicky Vardouniotis. Your help 

was greatly appreciated. 

 

Also thank you to my back up helpers, Kate 

Apolony, Josie Davis, Kerrie Emerson and 

Charmain Gray. Even though you didn’t get a 

chance to help out this time, I really appreciate 

your offering of time. 

 

Natalie Krepp 

Canteen Supervisor 

 

 

 

 

TEAM OPPOSITION SCORE TOMORROW’S GAME 

GIRLS’ T-BALL Tharawal Won 24-23  

 

All teams playing Heathcote 

at Heathcote Oval - AFL 

fields 

Bring $8 for the bus 

BOYS’ T-BALL Tharawal Won 35-14 

GIRLS’ SOFTBALL Tharawal Lost 1-5 

BOYS’ CRICKET Tharawal Won 88-54 

PSSA SPORT RESULTS  

Term 3   Week 9   2018 

SNACK SHACK NEWS 



Notes and payments 

Event Years Amount Date due 

Calmsley Hill City Farm Kindergarten $35.00 Wednesday 24 October 

UNIFORM SHOP 

SNACK SHACK 

Thank you for volunteering to work in the 

canteen. Please come at 9.30am. If you are 

unable to work on your day, please try to 

organise a swap or text  Natalie on 0416 098 

116. 
 

The Canteen roster for Term 4 Week 1 is as 

follows: 

3rd Monday of the Month 

No one rostered. Volunteers needed 

3rd Tuesday of the Month 

Michelle Clark, Tamara Krepp 

3rd Wednesday of the Month 

No one rostered. Volunteers needed 

3rd Thursday of the Month 

Renee Bamford 

3rd Friday of the Month 

Lola Appleyard, Melissa Murray, Michelle 

Richards, Vanessa Stephens  

Natalie Krepp 

Canteen Supervisor 

Training Band at Caringbah North PS 

Summer uniform commences Week 1 Term 4. 

Bangor P&C Uniform Shop has all your summer 

uniform requirements and a supply of FREE 

second hand brown school shoes. 

 

Lesa Straker 

P&C Uniform Shop Coordinator 



On Monday 10 September, Year 5 joined hundreds of other Stage 3 students from around NSW in a virtual 

classroom session on Cyberbullying and Blackmail, presented by Aurora College online via Adobe connect.   

The session supported National Child Protection Week by helping students understand the part they can play 

in creating a safer online community for everyone.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Denise Alexander 

Rel/Assistant Principal 

 

 

YEAR 5 CYBERBULLYING AND BLACKMAIL 



 



GRANDPARENTS AND GRANDFRIENDS DAY 2018 

This year our annual Grandfriends’ day will be celebrated on Thursday 25 October from 

12:40pm-2:10pm. 

 

We would love to see all our Grandparents and Grandfriends here on the day. A grandfriend can 

be a person who fulfills the role of a grandparent such as a special aunty, uncle or family friend. 

 

The session will include: 

12:40pm-1:35pm – Classroom visits  

Students and their grandfriends will be joining in fun classroom experiences with their grandchildren. The 

activities will vary according to the students’ grades. 

 

1:35pm-2:10pm – Afternoon Tea and playground fun 

During this timeslot grandfriends can enjoy afternoon tea with students in the playground. Complimentary tea, 

coffee and biscuits will be provided for our Grandparents and Grandfriends. Fun activities will be running 

throughout this timeslot to join in with or you can enjoy some afternoon tea together. 

 

Please note that students are expected to remain at school until the end of the school day at 3:25pm in line 

with Department of Education policy. 

 

Thanking you for your support in this event. 

 

Gail McHugh 

Deputy Principal 





KINDERGARTEN (EARLY STAGE 1) EXCURSION  

CALMSLEY HILL CITY FARM 

Kindergarten (Early Stage 1) students are studying a Science unit titled ‘Paddock to Plate’ this term. As part 

of our studies, an excursion to Calmsley Hill City Farm has been arranged. 

  

Date:  Wednesday 31 October 2018 

  

Buses Depart: 9:00am and will return by 3:00pm. Students must be at school at 8:45am to have names 

marked off and board the bus. 

  

Cost:  $35.00 which includes travel in a seat belted bus to and from the venue, entry costs, 

interactive experiences and educational talks. 

  

What to wear:  Full school sports uniform including a hat. 

  

What to bring: Lunch, fruit break and water in a library bag. 

  

All Kindergarten teachers will be attending. Please complete the permission slip and return with payment via 

the school money collection box by Wednesday 24 October 2018. 

  

Thank you for your continued support. 

  

Kindergarten (Early Stage 1) Teachers 

KINDERGARTEN (EARLY STAGE 1) EXCURSION  

CALMSLEY HILL CITY FARM 
 
I give permission for my child ……………………………………………………………………………………… of Class …………… to attend 

the excursion to Calmsley Hill City Farm on Wednesday 31 October 2018. I understand that travel will be 

by seat belted bus as approved by the Principal. I enclose $35.00 to cover the cost of the excursion. 

  

 I have paid online       Receipt no: ……………………………………………………… 

  

Total enclosed: ………………………………… 
  

Signed: ……………………………………………………………………  Date: …………………………………… 

  

Please return via the school money collection box by Wednesday 24 October 2018  










